
 
Good afternoon, 

  

The Office of the President acknowledges receipt of your email and attached letter dated 28 November 2023. 

  

Kindly be informed that such decisions fall under the remit of the Cabinet of Ministers. 

  

Furthermore, there is also the Constitutional Courts, and the President according to our Constitution has to abide 
by these decisions. 

  

Kind regards,  

 
 


